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Ziegler Joseph A

From: Ziegler Joseph A
Sent: Thursday, September 23, 2021 10:30 AM
To: Batdorf Michael T
Subject: RE: Travel

Hey Mike -  

That’s what I heard and I completely understand.  

I think it’s all been worked out. It seems to have been a miscommunication from my senior management. We are good on 
our travel for next week. It would be helpful if my management understood that collaterals aren’t being used in this case, 
as we are trying to keep the investigative circle small. Also, we have a significant amount of scheduled and unscheduled 
travel in finishing this case up in the next 3 months, and I don’t want this to be a continued problem. I had a significant 
amount of trust in my prior management, and for some reason, that has gone away.  

Like I said, I’m sorry for bothering you with stuff like this, but I had no where else to turn when all of my management 
currently is actors. 

Joe  

From: Batdorf Michael T 
Sent: Thursday, September 23, 2021 10:11 AM 
To: Ziegler Joseph A 
Subject: RE: Travel 

Hey Joe. Apologies. I am traveling this week for the Performance Review Board.  

Has this issue been worked out? Are you traveling next week?  

From: Ziegler Joseph A 
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 7:49 PM 
To: Batdorf Michael T 
Cc: Shapley Gary A Jr 
Subject: FW: Travel 

Hey Mike -  

First, sorry to send this at 8:47 PM. So I thought that I was going to be able to get a victory and that DOJ-
Tax was going to be my only hurdle (See below).  
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Again, I hate to bother you with this, I’m almost at the end of my rope and I think I’m at the point again 
where I need your help. I have a ton of interviews and travel planned and scheduled for the next 3 months, 
keeping on a timeline is extremely important and I don’t want this to continue to be a problem. I don’t 
mind the questions from management, but it feels like they are not listening to me. I’m just trying to get 
the job done efficiently and expeditiously so I have the best work product for CI.   
 
I don’t want to put some details in this email, so can you give me a call at some point tomorrow to 
discuss?  
 
I’m CC’ing Shapley only because I’ve briefed him on what has happened and because he’s been my 
management on this case since day 1.  
 
Joe 
 

From: Ziegler Joseph A    
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 7:14 PM 
To: Denning David M   
Cc: Puglisi Christine A   
Subject: RE: Travel 
 

Again, I do not feel comfortable sending a collateral related to this investigation to any 
witness who has been mentioned in the media associated to Sportsman (the agent can 
simply Google the name, run the name in palantir and see my case). To date, we have 
not done a collateral related to this investigation.  
 
While I do agree that address verification does make sense in certain cases, I do not 
believe it applies here. We are also working with a time constraint since my travel is 
planned for all of next week and  

   
 
The US attorney as well as DOJ-Tax do not want us getting others involved and have 
asked multiple times that we keep the investigative circle small. If you Darrell still see 
this as an issue, please call my cell so that we can work this out.  
 
A case I've worked with very little problems and only support from my management, 
you're making it hard for me to do my job. At the end of the day,  I'm just trying to bring  
 the case to conclusion in an expeditious and efficient manner. 

From: Denning David M   
Sent: Sep 20, 2021 6:45 PM 
To: Ziegler Joseph A   
Cc: Puglisi Christine A   
Subject: RE: Travel 

Lets just use a Doe investigation number for a collateral, and ask that 
LAFO try to verify the addresses belong to our witnesses. 6 of them? 

  
David Denning 
Acting ASAC Branch B 
Washington DC Field Office 
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From: Ziegler Joseph A    
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 6:12 PM 
To: Denning David M   
Cc: Puglisi Christine A   
Subject: RE: Travel 
  

One of the witnesses was on his payroll. She also received additional wires from 
him, which he deducted. We are not sure if she actually is an escort, but we 
definitely have our suspicions and she is a crucial witness. I have pulled her 
accurint and Palantir which I believe provides a good address and phone 
number for her.  
  
The 5 other LA witnesses are mentioned in  and some of the have 
identified addresses for them, as well as places of employment (dance clubs) in 
LA, and phone numbers.. One of the witnesses is a madam, was quoted in 
multiple media articles, owns a very public escorting business and I think should 
be fairly easy to find.  
  
In addition, FBI has pulled information from their databases in helping us identify 
these witnesses as well as locate them.  
  
I have also pulled tax information. We have witnesses 
venmo accounts which also helped provide identifying information for these 
witnesses.  
  
Every interview I have done in this case, from our day of action, to last month 
has been well thought out and planned accordingly. I'm going to do the same 
thing that I have done for all of my cases in making sure that tbe interviews are 
productive and efficient. 
  
I hope that this information suffices and that you don't need anything more.  
  
Joe  

From: Denning David M   
Sent: Sep 20, 2021 5:45 PM 
To: Ziegler Joseph A   
Cc: Puglisi Christine A   
Subject: RE: Travel 

Yeah, the sharepoint travel if changed, does not then go back 
through the approval process, so you/we have to do that through 
email before making those changes in sharepoint.  I think you hit 
the nail on the head though, these witnesses may be hard to 
find.  We want more assurance your efforts will be productive.  If 
you don’t want to have a collateral done, what ideas do you have 
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because we are not approving it as is for Los Angeles due to that 
fact.   
  
David Denning 
Acting ASAC Branch B 
Washington DC Field Office 

 

 
  

From: Ziegler Joseph A    
Sent: Monday, September 20, 2021 5:12 PM 
To: Denning David M   
Cc: Puglisi Christine A  > 
Subject: Travel 
  
Hey David –  
  
So I’ve looked through my timeline of Events. This trip changed because our first two 
trips in the beginning of September were cancelled, and I was trying to be more 
efficient and getting even more stuff done. First off, every other week, we have been 
knocking off scheduling interviews, proffers and  in completing our case 
(Our detailed witness list is attached with status). This is all in preparation of me 
finishing the prosecution report by the end of 2021 and I have been maintaining a 
schedule in order to do so. This was also discussed in detail at the Chief Briefing, in 
which I detailed all of the travel that needed to be done in completing the case. I am 
trying to keep multiple people on the same page and do everything that I can to 
complete these planned interviews and to-do items.  
  
As far as the travel goes, I didn’t realize that a new travel form was needed in 
extending our travel dates and locations. In the past, we have updated the travel in 
SharePoint and everyone in the chain (including the DFO) was notified of our travel 
change. If these are the steps moving forward, instructions need to be sent out to the 
field detailing that. 
  
As far as this trip, I do not feel comfortable in sending out collaterals and having others 
involved in this investigation. Some of these individuals could be prostitutes (some are 
even his prior employees), and locating them could be a challenge, and I will do all I 
can in preparing to find them. This is what I do in locating all witnesses in all of my 
cases. The level of assurance you are requesting is not standard operating procedure 
and I don’t think it’s something we can accomplish in this specific investigation.  We 
have done a good job of keeping our circle small and I know that the prosecution team 
wants to keep it that way. We are not and have not sent collaterals related to this case 
as requested by DOJ and the US Attorney’s Office.  
  
A few weeks ago, DOJ-Tax was a roadblock in the investigation, and some interviews 
were  postponed because they weren’t ready.  
  
I’m sorry that I didn’t send the updated travel request, that was my fault.  
  
These interviews are already planned for next week,  

 and I would hope that you reconsider the request, and if needed.  
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Joe  
  
  
  
  




